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Quality Education in a Stimulating Environment  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Presentation Assemblies 
 

It has been lovely seeing families coming together this week to celebrate the year of success students have had. 
The smiles, the singing, the slide shows - have all been a great reflection on student achievement. 
 
End of the 2017 School Year 
 

Student reports will be sent home on Friday 9 December (end of Week 9). Occasionally a typing 
error may appear in a student report. If this is the case with your child’s report, please contact your 
child’s class teacher so they can rectify the typo. 
 
Parent/Teacher interviews are NOT compulsory this reporting period. However, if you would like to discuss some-
thing particular about your child’s report, please contact your child’s class teacher by phoning the school office. 
 
Last Day of School…. 
 

….will be Friday 16 December for students and staff.  
 
Year 6 Farewell 
 

I am looking forward to attending my first Year 6 Farewell for Engadine West tonight. Students always look so dif-
ferent out of school uniform and dressed up. Suddenly they seem not to be little primary school kids any more. I 
wish them well for their special night. 
 
School Uniform 
 

A reminder that coloured hair bows are not part of the Engadine West PS uniform. I ask parents to please check 
that students wearing hair bows are in fact not wearing brightly coloured ties and bows, but are the correct school 
coloured accessory. 
 
Classes 2017 
 

The Engadine West Public School teaching staff is a group of professional educators with many varying skills and 
abilities who work hard to offer the best curriculum options to your children. I am aware that this is the time of year 
where parent conversation turns to classes for the following school year. I also know that this conversation can 
turn into gossip about who has heard what about which teachers. My advice to parents is not to listen to ‘school 
gate gossip’. I will not be accepting letters from parents about which teachers they want for their children for the 
following school year. Teachers spend a lot of time and effort in forming classes (which will not be done for quite a 
few weeks yet as we are still operating in Term 4 2016), trying to ensure learners and friends are grouped appro-
priately. 

Engadine West Public School 

 
Phone: 9520 8134  *  Fax 9520 5314  *  4 Buckle Avenue, Engadine 2233   

Email: engadinew-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   
 Website: http://www.engadinew-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Mrs Sue Roach 

 

 

Engadine West Public School would like to acknowledge the ongoing  
support provided to the Community of Schools on the Park (COSOtP)  

by the Rotary Club of Engadine  

 



Principal’s Report Continued 

Bright Green Sparks…. 
 

….have been busy in the garden preparing, harvesting and selling. Fresh produce is always so good. Well done 
to them. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Expectations 
 

With only just over a week remaining of the school year, the expectations of 
students are unchanged at school. Students are expected to speak and play 
with respect, follow teachers’ instructions - both in the classroom and in the 
playground, show care and kindness towards others and be safe. With students 
and teachers working together with the support of families, the end of the year 
is looking to be smooth and happy. 

 
 
 
 

Sue Roach 
Principal                                   

Sports and Special Group Photographs 
 

The sports and special group photographs are still available to view and purchase online. To access photo-
graphs, please visit www.academyphoto.com.au go to “online ordering” then enter the following eight digit shoot 
key: MC2F7222. Photographs will be available online for six months, alternatively you may contact Academy 
on 1300 766 472. 

Year 6 - Parliament & Civics Education Rebate 
 

Students from our school will soon be undertaking an education tour of the national capital. Students will be giv-
en the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, 
heritage and democracy. 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national 
capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion 
the Australian Government is contributing funding of $20 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education 
Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion. 
As this rebate will not be received by the school until very late in the term, we have already deducted the rebate 
from the cost of the end of year activities for Year 6 students, including the Year 6 Farewell, which means that 
there will be no cost for the farewell this year. We are looking forward to a fun educational experience at our na-
tional capital.  

Hugh Hogan 
Assistant Principal 



 

Next year we will be again streamlining the essential learning materials (workbooks) delivery and payment pro-
cess.  In deciding on this new process, we will be able to commence using the essential learning materials as 
soon as possible at the start of the year to maximise students’ learning.   
 
To that end, we have engaged L J Harper Educational Suppliers to hold a SALE DAY on Wednesday 1 Febru-
ary in the Basement (for Years 1 to 6). This will be the ONLY day book packs will be sold by L J Harper. Kinder-
garten will have a separate purchase day on Friday 3 February. The same payment arrangements will apply. 
 
During this day L J Harper representatives will sell individual packs of essential learning materials to Engadine 
West Public School students and all monies/payments will be paid directly to L J Harper Educational Suppliers.  
Details regarding payment options will be sent home on Monday of Week 1 2017.   
 
Should you require assistance with these payments, please don’t hesitate to contact the office on 9520 8134. 

Essential Learning Materials 

Year 2 Parent Workshop 
 

Engadine West Stage 2 teachers will be conducting a short presentation for parents to assist in understanding 
the transition from Year 2 to Year 3. Topics covered will include primary sport, carnivals, NAPLAN and home 
reading. Please find details below: 
 
When: Friday 9 December 2016 (after Year 2 Presentation Day celebrations) 
Where: School library 
Time:  11.45am (end of recess) 
 
We thank you for your support in making the transition for students as smooth as possible. 
 
Stage 2 Teachers 

2016 K-6 Yearbook 
 

The school will again be selling a K-6 yearbook this year that will feature photos from all classes and from many 
of the wonderful events held at our school. The format will be similar to last year. There is a copy of the yearbook 
in the office if parents would like to see what it looks like. 
 
We have ordered a limited number of yearbooks this year, so parents are encouraged to order early to avoid 
missing out. The cost of the yearbook is $20, including GST. Money is due in by Tuesday 13 December. 
 
If you would like to purchase a 2016 K-6 yearbook, please fill in the order form sent home (also available on the 
school website under ‘Notes & Forms’) and return it to the front office. 
 
YEAR 6 PARENTS - PLEASE NOTE: Year 6 students will receive a yearbook as part of their farewell package 
therefore do not need to order a copy. 
 
Danielle Sprod 
Yearbook Coordinator 

 

During the school holidays please keep your eye out for any sign of vandalism or inappropriate behaviour in 
the school grounds. If you notice anything suspicious please ring the security hotline on 1300 880 021 or En-
gadine police on 9548 4999. Your support continues to protect our valuable assets. 

School Security - A Community Responsibility 



School Travel 2017 - OPAL Card 







For Years 1 to 6 

 

When attending school functions, please consider the local businesses at Engadine West shopping 
centre, by NOT PARKING in their customer parking spaces. Please leave these parking spaces free 
for customers of these valued businesses. 
 
Thankyou for your consideration in this matter. 
 

Parking at Engadine West Shops 

Kindergarten Sale Day  
Friday 3 February 



Day/Week Date Activity Time 

Week 9    

Friday 9 December Year 2 End of Year Presentation Assembly 10.00am 

  Reports to be sent home  

Week 10    

Monday 12 December Year 5 End of Year Presentation Assembly 10.00am 

Tuesday 13 December Year 6 End of Year Presentation Assembly 10.00am 

Thursday 15 December Kindergarten-Year 1 Christmas Incursion  12.30-1.15pm 

Friday  16 December Last Day of School for Students and Teachers  

  Student Leader’s Appreciation Party 11.30am 

  Year 2 Parent Workshop in the library 11.45am 

  Stage 2 students (Years 3 & 4) celebration day  

Upcoming Events 

2017 Dates For Your Diary 

          Term 1 – 2017 

Friday 27 January School Development Day (Staff Only) 

Monday 30 January First Day of Term 1 for Students Years 1 to Year 6 

   Best Start Testing for Kindergarten Students 

Tuesday 31 January Best Start Testing for Kindergarten Students 

Wednesday 1 February Best Start Testing for Kindergarten Students 

Thursday 2 February Kindergarten Students’ First Day of School 

  Uniform Shop Open 9.15am 

  LJ Harper Sale Day (Years 1 to 6) 

Friday  3 February LJ Harper Sale Day (Kindergarten) 

Excursions and Payments 

Year Excursion or Payment Please pay by Amount 

Years K-5 Yearbook Tuesday 13 December $20.00 

Years K-1 Christmas Incursion As soon as possible $6.00 

Year 4 Year 5 2017 - Myuna Bay Camp As soon as possible $100 Deposit 

Band Members Term 4 Band Fees As soon as possible $125.00 per term 

Years K-6 Voluntary School Contribution As soon as possible $50.00 

 
Congratulations to our Boys T-Ball Gold team for  

winning the PSSA final last Friday! 



Canteen News  
 

Canteen is closed every Tuesday. 
Lunch orders must be placed by 9.30am.  
Find us on Facebook - EWPS Canteen for information on 

menu updates, specials, red light days etc. 
Email: ewps.canteen1@gmail.com 
 

2017 Roster - Your Canteen Needs You! 
Please let me know if you are able to assist. Helpers are required 
to have a Working with Children Check (WWCC) completed before 
volunteering. Please contact me for further information. 
 
Garlic bread roll    $1.00 
Large fruit salad    $4.00 
Medium fruit salad    $3.00 
Banana or chocolate smoothie $3.00 
 

Gingerbread House Kits 

We have a few gingerbread house kits at a cost of 
$32.00 per kit left. Please send correct money along 
with your contact details to the canteen if you are inter-
ested.  
 

If anyone has any questions regarding the canteen, please come 
in and see me. 
 

Leanne Best 
Canteen Supervisor 

Uniform Shop News 
The Uniform Shop is now closed for the year. The next opening time will be: 
                      

                      Week 1 - Term 1 2017  

 
                               Wednesday 1 February 2017 from 9.15-10.15am 

 

We need your help! The Uniform Shop is in need of volunteers for 2017. Please leave your details 
at the front office if you are able to assist us. Thankyou for supporting us this year! 
 
Tracy Farquhar & Kathy Cunynghame 
Uniform Shop Co-ordinators 

Week 9 Roster 

Friday  9 December 

 A Mathieson, A Bolton, C Milliken 

Week 10 Roster 

Monday 12 December 

 J Morando, R Bromwich 

Wednesday 14 December 

 S Savania, A Edwards 

Thursday 15 December 

 K Zaknich, G Padgett,  
M Tillbrook 

Friday 16 December LAST DAY 

 K Hansen, R Hutchison, N Ross, 
T Huntly 

Well that's a wrap for 2016! I would like to say thankyou to our families who bank each week. I’m proud to announce 
that a total of $1089.04 was raised this year for our school. 
 
I would also like to thank Michelle Birss for her many years spent coor-
dinating school banking along with other voluntary duties within the 
school. Michelle, you will be missed! 
 
Finally, thankyou to Tracy and Jackie, the lovely ladies who help me 
every week. Without your help, School Banking would not be possible. 
 
Merry Christmas and happy New Year! 
 
Justine Morando 
School Banking Coordinator 

School Banking News 









Community News 




